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DATES TO 

REMEMBER 
 

Last Day Term 3 

20th September 

 

Parent Pick Up 

1.30pm 

(no staff available 

after this time) 

 

Bus Pick Up 

1 hour earlier 

(at your usual stop) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and families, 

 

Whooping Cough 

Whooping cough cases are continuing to increase across Victoria, 
particularly among school-age students. 
 
Whooping cough is a very contagious infection, mostly spread 
through coughing or sneezing. Symptoms include: 
• Blocked or runny nose 
• Tiredness 
• Mild fever 
• Severe bouts of coughing, often followed by a ‘whooping’ 

sound or breathing. 
 
Whooping cough can lead to life threatening infections in babies. 

If your child is unwell, they should not attend 
school. Please see a doctor if you or your child de-
velops whooping cough symptoms. 
Students with diagnosed whooping cough must 
not attend school.  Your child should not attend 
school for 14 days after they were last exposed to a 

person diagnosed with whooping cough, or until they have taken a 
five-day course of antibiotic treatment if they are: 
• Aged less than 7 years; and 
• Not fully vaccinated with 3 doses of whooping cough (pertussis) 

vaccine. 
 

If your child is diagnosed with whooping cough, please contact the 
office to let us know. 
 

Vaccination is the best way to reduce the risk of 
whooping cough. The Department of Health recom-
mends staying up to date with immunisations, includ-
ing booster doses. 
 

I appreciate your support in keeping our students safe and well. 

FROM THE 

Principal 



 

This week my Principal’s Award goes to Lina T, Rm 33.  Lina 

has shown exceptional initiative in cleaning up her personal 

space and keeping the classroom tidy.  She always practises 

good hygiene by washing her hands, wiping down tables, 

drying the dishes, clearing up clutter and efficiently putting 

items away.  Lina you are a superstar.   

 

We are proud of your consistent efforts in maintaining a 

safe, clean and tidy classroom.  Well done Lina. 

 

 

Science Incursion 

On Tuesday and Wednesday the students engaged in a science incursion 
about Chemical Science. Lab coat science wowed them with popping 
bags, dry ice, bubbles and slime. Everyone had a lot of fun. 
 

 

Last Day Term Three 

It is hard to believe that term three has almost come to an end.  
 
We have had a busy and productive term with excursions, some incursions, camps as well as 

the regular school program.  
 
I hope that everyone has a safe and happy holiday, and I look forward to 
seeing the students back on the 7th of October.  
 
 
Just a reminder that the buses will leave at 2 pm 
on Friday 20th September so please ensure that 

someone is in attendance when your son/daughter comes home and if 
you pick your child up from school you must be here by 1:30 pm. There 
will be no staff available to supervise students after this time. 
 

 

Principal’s Award 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jackie Lowther 

Principal 

            

            Term 3 Ends 20th September 2024 

 

 

    Term 4 Begins 7th October 2024 





Name Date Room 

Muhammad Z 12th September Rm 05 

Thy T 13th September Rm 20 

Razia A 14th September Rm 28 

Sammi S 17th September Rm 10 

Deven Y 21st September Rm 24 

Lena T 27th September Rm 23 

Amaleah N 28th September Rm 16 

Anika K 30th September Rm 16 

Sarita R 30th September Rm 16 

Both K 2nd October Rm 16 

 



Name Date Room 

Ali K 4th October Rm 12 

Freddie M 5th October Rm 05 

Amina T 6th October Rm 14 

Nathaniel P 6th October Rm 24 

Bondith S 8th October Rm 04 

Benjamin C 9th October Rm 09 

Keegan L 10th October Rm 29 

Ahad A 13th October Rm 09 

Erfan A 13th October Rm 19 

Mohamed Z 16th October Art Rm 





Book Week Parade 

Puffing Billy Excursion 

Term 3  
Highlights  

in  
Juniors Rm 12 



Room 15 has been very busy this year. We have 

enjoyed swimming, bike riding, science, 

respectful relationships, art and many more 

engaging learning activities.   













KITCHEN GARDEN 
Our winter veggies have been slowly growing and we have harvested carrots, 

broccoli  and silverbeet . In the next few weeks we’ll pick some beetroot and 

cabbages.  

Students have enjoyed cooking pizza, lemon slice, garlic bread, sausage rolls and 

pancakes. They even made edible Olympic torches to celebrate the Olympics.   



MINI WOOLIES 

Our new Mini Woolies supermarket continues to meet the 

needs of classes whilst providing valuable life skills for our 

students. Older students are developing their supermarket 

skills  such as scanning items, taking money, stocktaking, filling 

shelves and  maintaining a clean and safe store. Others are 

learning about going shopping, finding products, making 

food choices and using money. 



Lemon Slice 

INGREDIENTS 

Base 

1/2 cup of sweetened condensed milk 

100 g butter 

200 g granita biscuits 

1 cup desiccated coconut 

2 teaspoons grated lemon rind 

Icing 

2 cups pure icing sugar 

20 g butter 

2 1/2 tablespoons lemon juice 

 

METHOD 

1. Grease a 3 cm deep, 16 cm x 25 cm slice tray. Line with baking paper that extends 2 cm     
above the edges. 

2. Place condensed milk and butter in a plastic bowl and microwave until warm.  

3. Stir to combine with a spoon. 

4. Crush the biscuits until they are fine crumbs. (Use either a food processer of place biscuits 
in a bag and crush with a rolling pin). Place the crumbs in a mixing bowl. 

5. Add coconut, lemon rind and milk/butter mixture to crumbs. Mix well with wooden spoon.  

6. Press crumb mixture firmly into the slice tray and refrigerate until cold. 

Icing 

6. Place icing sugar, butter and lemon juice in a bowl. 

7. Beat with a wooden spoon until smooth. If too runny add more icing sugar.  

8. Spread over the base and leave to set. 

To serve 

Remove entire slice from tray by lifting the baking paper.  

Place on a chopping board and cut into pieces. 

 

 

 

       

 

  

 

Did I like making this recipe? 

                                                                                                  



 

Wellbeing 
Siblings Program 

Term 3 saw the return of our Siblings Program. Siblings Program is a free support 

group for the siblings of the students at our school. It gives them a chance to 

connect with peers who have similar or shared experiences. Our activity this 

term was cupcake decorating and it was a big hit. Thank  you to all of the staff 

who volunteered their time to make this a success.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have any questions? Need to make an appointment? Email us at: wellbeing@springvaleparksds.vic.edu.au  



 

Wellbeing 

Siblings Program Is Back For 2024! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Siblings Program is back!  In the past we’ve had fantastic 

groups of brothers and sisters involved in a great range of 

different activities.  The siblings of our students are again invited 

to join our fabulous group to make new friends, try some new 

activities and have heaps of fun!!!   

Age range of Brothers and Sisters is from 9 – 14 years.   

 

 

If this sounds like you, feel free to send us an email for details. 

 

 

Email us at: wellbeing@springvaleparksds.vic.edu.au  

 
 

 

 

 























Parent Collection: 

1.30pm 
Staff will not be available to supervise 

children after this time 

Bus Collection: 

1 hour earlier 
at your usual stop 

School Resumes: 

7th October 2024 



















For the safety of all our students, 
please close the front gate after yourself.   
If you prefer, there is a pedestrian gate 

immediately in front of the School Office. 
Please drive slowly through the carpark 

and beware of students and staff. 


